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We don’t believe that the Killyman Ward should be removed from Fermanagh South Tyrone(FST), as proposed in the draft proposals. 
Killyman and the Dungannon wards have long been associated as part of FST. Dungannon is the main Town for business services, retail and leisure in South Tyrone. It has a historical connection to Fermanagh. 
FST is already, we believe the longest constituency geographically in the UK. The proposals to remove Dungannon / Killyman, which are in Tyrone, and replace them with an area in Co Armagh namely BlackwaterTown and Loughgall, would extend this even more. It would be over 70miles for one end to the other, impossible for an MP to cover this large geographical Area.
The newly Proposed Mid Ulster Area would then have 3 main Towns compared to 1, just Enniskillen in FST.
The wards of Clogher Valley, Castlecaulfield, Aughnacloy, Moy all lean towards Dungannon as their Hub in South Tyrone. To remove Dungannon from South Tyrone would alienate these areas forcing them to look towards Enniskillen as their main town in their Parliamentary Constituency. 
We believe Killyman, Moygashel and Dungannon wards should remain in FST. If the Constituency is to large numerically there are areas like rural Ballygawley and rural areas of Castlecaufield which touch West Tyrone and Mid Ulster Areas which could be removed. Likewise in Caledon it could move to Armagh.
Please take these points on board and reconsider the proposals.

